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2017 — 3rd QUARTER 
 It’s been a good 3rd quarter with the ability to attend some nice events not only in the Zone but in 
my region as well, which has been unusual for me throughout my tenure as Zone rep.   While this 
year I didn’t attend the Porscheplatz at VIR for the WeatherTech race, it was nicely handled by 
Dan DeHart (prior president of the Blue Ridge region) along with many volunteers.   Over 1000 
people visited the tent over the 2-day weekend.   Once again, so many volunteers helped to make 
it a successful gathering.   
 
One notable event the quarter was Riesentoter’s 60th anniversary which involved the Northern NJ 
region (also their 60th) and the Central New York region was invited as well (their 60th), but the 
most support and participation was actually received from the Pocono region (a spin off of the 
Riesentoter region from 1975).  Len Goldspinner (President of Pocono) and his team of volunteers 
including Jim and Margie Becker (Pocono Membership Chairs) and John Novotnak, Tommy 
Hopeck to just name a few all worked on various aspects of the weekend event.  Pocono was 
responsible for creating the tours (two were held; one Saturday and one Sunday), and creating the 
rally which took place on Saturday.   Northern New Jersey region ran the DE and RTR ran the 
autocross.  Quite the comradery amongst regions and the weekend’s festivities were attended by 
more than 200 PCA members.  The Camelback Resort and Pocono Raceway were the two main 
locations everything took place.  Wendy Walton (RTR’s social chair) made all of the arrangements 
for our events/stay at Camelback which included a wonderful banquet Saturday evening where 
awards were given out for the Rally winners.  As well, commemorative bottles of bourbon were sold 
with all monies going towards the Riesentoter foundation in support of street survival.   
 
The final event of Q3 I attended was the Potomac Club race at Summit Point.  The race was 
extremely well run with a new club race team in place and they did a phenomenal job.  Even more 
racers signed up this year then 2016 and the vintage racing increased by 10 making it 27 total in 
the vintage class.   
 
Subsidy requests were received by:  
 

• First Settler’s – New Member Subsidy 

• Chesapeake – Multi region event subsidy 
 

During Q3 I attended the following events:  

• Porscheplatz Conference call 7/27  

• Chesapeake Region crab feast 7/29 – Kemptown, Md 

• Zone Rep Conference call – 8/9 

• Chesapeake Region social – Nick’s Fish House – 8/20- Baltimore, MD 

• Chesapeake Challenge – Mt Airy, Md – 8/26 – 27 

• Audit Committee Conference Call – 9/5 

• RTR 60th Anniversary event – Poconos, PA – 9/8- 9/10 

• Poconos Rally and Tour – Poconos, PA – 9/9 

• Zone Rep Conference call – 9/13 

• Potomac Club Race – Summit Point, WV 9/24 -25 
 
In Service,  

Cheryl Taylor - Zone 2 Representative, zone2rep@pca.org 


